






                COMMENTS OF THE ZILKER NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION  
                                    ON 1206 GARNER AVENUE (HDP-2018-0418) 
 
In considering action on the demolition of this 77-year old structure, one of the factors that is 
required to be considered under 25-11-244 (B) (5) of the Land Development Code is the impact 
on the character of the neighborhood. In this case, the Historic Preservation Officer has 
encouraged the rehabilitation and adaptive re-use of this structure over demolition. The Zilker 
Neighborhood Association supports this recommendation. This house is located along scenic 
Garner Avenue which is one of the few wide “boulevards” within the neighborhood.   
 
Unfortunately, it seems that the character of the neighborhood is almost never considered by the 
Historic Landmark Commission (HLC). The HLC routinely allows these older structures to be 
demolished. Many, many houses in the Zilker neighborhood that helped create the character of 
our neighborhood have been torn down over the last 10 to 20 years and replaced with 
McMansions that are not in keeping with the character of the neighborhood. This process has 
accelerated over the last five years. At this rate, the character of the neighborhood will soon be 
that of McMansions and not the small one-story bungalows and moderately sized ranch style 
houses that have historically been prevalent throughout.  
 
The Zilker Neighborhood Association wonders what the HLC believes the meaning of Section 
25-11-244 (B) (5) is, how the HLC defines “the character of the neighborhood,” and what the 
HLC’s criteria is for applying this provision of the code. If the HLC cares about the character of 
our neighborhoods, they will start considering this provision or the neighborhood character will 
be destroyed within the next ten years. 
 
The Zilker Neighborhood Association is also concerned about the impact of demolition on the 
very large heritage trees on this site. We believe that additional measures should be taken to 
protect these historic and high value trees above what would normally be required. However, we 
will reserve further comments until we see the results of the tree review and recommendations of 
the City arborist. 
 
Finally, the Zilker Neighborhood Association requests that the City staff follow the code 
requirements for hearings on the demolition of historic structures. In this case, we refer to 
Section 25-11-213 (D) (2) regarding posting of a sign on the site. The building official is 
required to post a sign on the site at the same time as notification is made to owners, residents, 
and the registered neighborhood association. The sign for this property appeared less than 48 
hours prior to this scheduled hearing. This is another instance of the City failing to follow City 
code as documented by the August 2017 Audit Report on Demolition Permits. 
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